

## Noble Park Secondary College

3 Callaghan Street Noble Park Victoria 3174

www.nobleparksc.vic.edu.au

19/10/2022

Dear Parent/Guardian,

We welcome our new and returning students in the 2023 school year and look forward to a year of outstanding achievement by our students in the numerous programs we offer to cater for students' needs and interests.

We would like to advise you of our voluntary financial contributions for 2023. Schools provide students with free instruction to fulfil the standard Victorian curriculum and we want to assure you that all contributions are voluntary. Schools may invite parents to make a financial contribution to support the school and we encourage you to do so. This support has led to considerable improvements being carried out, especially in the areas of computer technology, numeracy and literacy, and through the provision of outstanding resources for all students.

We are very mindful of the difficult financial climate and have worked to subsidise costs where possible to assist parents. The excellent quality of our facilities and resources available for students however do not come without extra costs. Your contributions assist us to enhance and broaden the educational experience for our students and go specifically towards items and activities that will help improve your child's learning outcomes.

You are welcome to pay online through the Compass Parent Portal. By contacting our Front Office staff we can also assist with payment via BPay, using Centrepay through DHS Services Australia, debit/credit card and with direct bank deposits.

Should you wish to contact the school regarding our Parent Payments Policy, please feel free to contact our Business Manager, Marie Milagro (marie.milagro@education.vic.gov.au) or via telephone on 9546 9066.

Yours sincerely,

Pam Dyson

Principal

Noble Park Secondary College

Shadia Haidar

School Council President Noble Park Secondary College